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Calendar 
Fri 25 Oct Sports Prize Giving 

(In the Gym 1.40-3.10pm) 
Mon 28 Oct LABOUR DAY (HOLIDAY) 
Wed 30 Oct NCEA Level 1 & 2 PE Mountain 

Biking Trip 
Fri 1 Nov Cultures Day 
Fri 1 Nov Last day for Year 11-13 
Wed 6 Nov- Summer School Programme for 
Thu 7 Nov Year 12 Students 
Thu 7 Nov Year 10 Massey Trip 
Mon 11 Nov 2020 Year 7-8 Meet the Teacher 

& Info Evening (6-7pm) 
Fri 13 Dec END OF TERM 4 
Mon 3 Feb START OF TERM 1 2020 

 (Y1-13) 

Kingdom Kid Awards 
A2a David Christopher 
C1 Malachi King 
D6 Coline Gan 
F1 Noah Sanders 
PF1 Sebastian Thompson 

Class Awards 
A3 Shekinah Bay, Logan De Beer & Eli 

Van der Werff 
A5 Sera Litty and Jaden Sunchuri 
D1  Luke Fontillas & Eun-Hae Kano 
D2 Jerushael Mohan & Benjamin 

Quitiquit 
D3  Joshua Murdoch & Litong Qu 
D6 Clinton Chow & Connor Nagy 

School Notices 
Option Choices for 2020 Year 9 & 10’s  
Option choice forms for 2020 for Year 9 and 10 
students will be issued through the current Year 
8 class teachers and Year 9 Life lab teachers. 
These will be handed out around the middle of 
this term.  Information to assist students with 
choices will also be provided. 
 

2020 Year 7 & 8 Parent Info Evening 
Come and meet our new Year 7 and 8 teachers 
and listen to the exciting developments for next 
year.  Monday 11 November (Week 5) 6.00pm-
7.00pm. 

School Notices 
Planning for 2020 
As a result of the high demand for places that our 
school is experiencing, it is important that we 
know whether any students (other than Y13’s) 
are planning to leave Cornerstone at the end of 
this year. If you plan to enrol your child 
elsewhere, please let the Principal’s PA know of 
your plans ASAP so that we can advise families 
on the waiting list whether there is a place 
available for them. Please email 
sarndra@cornerstone.ac.nz, TXT 027 604 0064 
or Phone 06 356 7326 Extn 6102. 
 

Desktop Computers for Sale 
The school now has a surplus of good quality 
Desktop computers, as we move more towards 
laptops in classrooms.  As a result, we are now 
able to sell these Desktops to families for home 
use. The cost will be $150 which will include 
everything you need (PC with monitor, keyboard 
and mouse). They are a good brand – ‘HP’ and 
will have a clean installation of Windows 10 for 
the new owner. Please email Paul Jorgensen  
paul@cornerstone.ac.nz for more details. 
 

Evening of Creativity & Splendour  
Parents/caregivers of Year 7 and 8 students are 
invited to an Evening of ‘Creativity and 
Splendour.’  Come and watch your Year 7/8 child 
perform and ‘be dazzled.’  When: Wednesday 
4th December, Where: The School Gym, Time:  
6.30-7.30pm. 
 

CFG - GALA 2020 

We Need Your Help.  We need some urgent help 
to make the Gala 2020 a real success. Our 
primary need at this stage is for people to help 
with organising sponsorship. There are also 
other areas of need.  If you would like to get 
involved, please phone Josh Couperus 
027 267 2925. 
 

School Absence/Appointments 
Please ensure you contact the school if your 
child is absent from school or is needing to leave 
school for an appointment during school hours. 
Please phone: 
 
Illona Shewell on 06 356 7326 Extn 6101 or  
TXT: 027 315 7764 
or email: absent@cornerstone.ac.nz. 
 

Students are not permitted to leave the school 
during school hours without Parental 
Permission. 

mailto:sarndra@cornerstone.ac.nz
mailto:paul@cornerstone.ac.nz
mailto:absent@cornerstone.ac.nz


 

School Notices 
Uniform – Footwear for Year 7-10’s 
A decision was reached at the last Secondary 
Leadership Meeting to follow the Primary School 
in allowing black leather-look sneakers as 
acceptable school footwear for junior secondary 
students (Y7-10). This is effective immediately. 
 

School Newsletter 2020 
Next year we are moving to having our 
newsletter supplied in digital format (ie by email).  
This will start from Term 1, 2020.  If you would 
prefer to receive a paper copy, we will have 
some available in the school reception area for 
parents to collect. 
 

Prayer Group 
Hi families, 
Please join us in prayer in G2 at 9-9.30am on 
Mondays.  If you are unable, feel free to join in at 
home or work.  Please pray for the busy term 
ahead, for students studying and sitting exams, 
sports days, energy, favour over our school roll 
increase, salvations and healings in Jesus 
name.  Let’s be known for our faithful, kind, 
worshipping lives.  Blessings in Jesus name 
Corrie Brown. 

Sports Notices 
Cornerstone Christian School  
2019 Sports Awards 
The 2019 Sports Awards will be held on Friday 
the 25th of October from 1.40pm-2.50pm.  
Everyone is welcome to come and celebrate our 
winter extra-curricular sports teams. 
 

Congratulations Jonathan McDonald 
Congratulations to Jonathan 
McDonald (Year 12) who is a 
finalist in this year’s 
Manawatu Secondary 
Schools Sports awards! The 
awards are being held at the 
Regent Theatre on 
Wednesday 30 October, 
6.30pm for those who would like to go along and 
support Jono.  
 

Weetbix Triathlon 
Entries are open for the Palmerston North 
Weet- Bix Kids Triathlon on 18 March 2020 at 
Ongley Park. There is a school group which you 
can join when you enter online. Search for 
Cornerstone. By linking to our school group, it 
will give us the chance to win some cool prizes. 
To enter the Triathlon visit tryathlon.co.nz. 
 

Sports Notices 
Weetbix Triathlon Cont’d 
If you have any school or group related 
questions please contact Craig McDonald at 
craig@cornerstone.ac.nz. Otherwise, contact 
the Weet-Bix TRYathlon team directly, email 
tryathlon@sanitarium.co.nz or phone  
0800 WEETBIX. 
 

CCS Badminton Club 
We will be starting the CCS Badminton Club on 
Wednesday mornings from 8am - 8.50am for any 
interested Cornerstone students from week 2, as 
we build on our recent successes. 
 

Primary students may wear their uniform, but Y7 
students and up must be in their PE gear or other 
suitable attire.  All players must wear court 
shoes.  The school has badminton rackets, but 
you are welcome to bring your own. 
 
There is no cost, but this is a good chance to get 
a little training and a lot of games on a regular 
basis.   
For more information, please email 
craig@cornerstone.ac.nz 
 

Back to School 2020 Stationery 
Requirements 
We have teamed up with OfficeMax to make 
back to school easy. 
At the end of the term, you will find your child’s 
school stationery list online at myschool.co.nz. 
Simply search for our school, select your child's 
class and/or subject lists and follow the 
instructions on the website. 
You can also earn School Rewards* for our 
school if you buy through OfficeMax ‘My School’. 
The school can then use these rewards to 
purchase extra resources. 
 
OfficeMax My School makes back to school 
easy for you with these great benefits: 
 

Order the easy way - online at myschool.co.nz 
or phone 0800 724 440.  
Price Match Promise - find a lower price and 
OfficeMax will match it*.  
(*Conditions apply, see myschool.co.nz for 
details). 
Free Delivery - for orders over $46*. Choose 
delivery to home or work at a time that suits 
you. 
Multiple Payment Options - including secure 
internet banking or credit/debit card payment.  

https://mandrillapp.com/track/click/30998792/www.sanitarium.co.nz?p=
mailto:craig@cornerstone.ac.nz
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mailto:craig@cornerstone.ac.nz
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